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Violin writes that Jacobsen, born about 1897, was in fact a native New Yorker,
but his manager tried to make him into a Russian fiddler because it was the rage
of the day (507). In answer to a query by Annette Kaufman, Sascha’'s son Leo,
who died in June 1966, assured her that his father had been born in Finland.

4. According to a March 7, 1914 Musical America article about the
Philadelphia Jacobson, “Sasha [sic] Jacobsen [sic] Abroad,” Sascha Jacobsen's
childhood teacher was Paul Meyer of Philadelphia. Unfortunately, this information
cannot be taken for granted since the violinists’ surnames are reversed in this
article and since Jacobson's Philadelphia ties would logically make him the stu-

dent of Paul Meyer.
5. George and Eleanor Grossman, “An Appreciation of Sascha Jacobsen”

(unpublished).
6. A. S., “Sascha Jacobsen's Recital,” Musical America, April 10, 1915.
7. H. B., “Sascha Jacobsen Makes His New York Debut,” Musical America,

December 4, 1916.
8. “Sascha Jacobsen in Mexico,” Musical Courier, September 18, 1919.
9. “Next Kilbourn Concert on Dec. 4, Rochester Times Union, November 24,

1928. :
10. Orin Howard, Los Angeles Philharmonic archivist.

11. H. Axelrod, Heifetz, 584.

12. James Creighton, Discopaedia of the Violin, 345-47. In Great Violinists
in Performance (Los Angeles: Panjandrum Books, 1987), Henry Roth offers a brief
biography of Jacobsen, including the anecdote about Jacobsen and the Red
Diamond Strad mentioned below by Louis Kievman.

MEMORIES OF SASCHA JACOBSEN AND
THE MUSICAL ART QUARTET

Louis Kaufman

Editor’s note: The editor wishes to tharnk Dr. Annette Kaufman for provid-
ing the accounts of Loults Kaufman and Louis Kievman of their experiences
as members of the Musical Art Quartet. Their memoirs were originally
written at the request of George Grossmar, who had hoped to produce a
book on Jacobsen which would include contributions by his fellow pupils.
The project was never realized and the manuscripts were eventually givern
to the music library of the Juilliard School by George and Eleanor

Grossman.

My first encounter with Sascha Jacobsen was during one of the
summers I spent studying with Franz Kneisel at Blue Hill, Maine.
Sascha had graduated from the Institute of Musical Art (now
Juilliard) long before I arrived there in 1918, and had embarked
on a solo career. [ heard that he was already a very fine violinist
when he arrived from Russia to study with Kneisel. However, he
did not take part in the evening chamber music sessions under
Kneisel’s direction.

We met again a few years later when I was 19 years old and
he asked me to play quartets with him, as a violist. We tried out
Franz Hoéne and Bernard Ocko for second violinist and eventually
settled on Paul Bernard, who had studied with Paul Stassévit@h'
Our cellist was always Marie Roemaet-Rosanoff, who had studie




